411 Brixton Avenue St. Lembert, P.Q. June 9, 1962

Dear Mr. Maclean.

Thank-you for your letters of April 30 and June 4, and for the reports. I am sorpy that I did not write sooner, but I was busy working on the display of the Comet and Nova Section for the meeting in Edmonton. Your Centre was well represented in the display, with one of the five boards representing Niagara Falls.

Your Centre did well on observing Comet Seki-Lines. I observed it during April, and early in the month it was a fine object with the naked eye and binoculars. However, after seeing how fine it was with the naked eye, I was disappointed with the view through a telescope. It then looked like a faint haze of light.

Enclosed are some C & N forms, and a few copies of the last two bulletins. Actually, I usually send only one copy of each "Bulletin" to each Centre, and hope that it is made known to the members at one of the meetings. However, the C & N Forms are just for the asking.

Best regards to you and your Centre. Keep up the good work.

Yours Truly,

Jim Low